
 
 

Notice of Study Completion 

United Counties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry  

County Road 22 Reconstruction and Drainage Improvements  
 

INTRODUCTION 

The United Counties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry has completed a Schedule B 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (MCEA) (2015) Study for reconstruction and 
drainage improvements on County Road 22.  The Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
(EA) Study has evaluated alternatives and developed a Recommended Plan to address the 
needs within the Project Limits. 

 

STUDY PROCESS 

The County Road EA Study was conducted as a Schedule B EA Study under the Municipal 
Class Environmental Assessment (MCEA) (2015).  The Study considered alternatives for 
rehabilitation of the existing roadway to improve the pavement, load limit and drainage on 
County Road 22. 

30-DAY PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD OF PROJECT FILE 

The Project File will be available online at: https://www.sdgcounties.ca/ and at the Municipal 
Office, located at 26 Pitt Street, Cornwall, Ontario K6J 3P2 from May 24 until June 30, 2023 
during business hours. 

 

https://www.sdgcounties.ca/


  

This notice issued May 10, 2023 

OUTSTANDING ISSUES AFTER PROJECT FILE REVIEW 

In the event there are outstanding issues, a request to the Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks for an order imposing additional conditions or requiring an individual 
environmental assessment may be made on the grounds that the requested order may prevent, 
mitigate, or remedy adverse impacts on constitutionally protected Aboriginal and treaty rights.  
Requests should include your full name and contact information.  Requests should also be sent 
to the United Counties of Stormont, Dundas and Glengarry by mail or by email to the two project 
individuals noted below: 

Minister  
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation 
and Parks 
777 Bay Street, 5th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 
minister.mecp@ontario.ca  
 

Director, Environmental Assessment Branch 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks 
135 St. Clair Avenue West, 1st Floor 
Toronto, ON M4V 1P5 
EABDirector@ontario.ca   

Please visit the ministry’s website for more information on requests for orders under Section 16 
of the Environmental Assessment Act at: https://www.ontario.ca/page/class-environmental-
assessments-part-ii-order  

If there are any other outstanding concern(s), they should be directed to both individuals listed 
below, no later than June 30, 2023. 

Steve Taylor, P.Eng. 
Consultant Project Manager 
BT Engineering Inc. 
100 Craig Henry Drive, Suite 201 
Ottawa, Ontario K2G 5W3 
Phone: 613-228-4813 
Email: steven.taylor@bteng.ca  

Michael Jans, P.Eng. 
Manager of Infrastructure 
United Counties of Stormont, Dundas, and 
Glengarry 
26 Pitt Street  
Cornwall, Ontario K6J 3P2 
Phone: 613-932-1515 ext. 219 
Email: mjans@sdgcounties.ca 
 
 

 

Information is being collected in accordance with the Environmental Assessment Act and the 
Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.  Personal information you 
submit will become part of the public record that is available to the general public unless you 
request that your personal information remain confidential.  
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